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LET FREEDOM RING!  February 1 is National Freedom Day!  Founded
to celebrate the Freedoms we enjoy.  This commemorates the day in
1865 Abraham Lincoln signed the Resolution for the 13TH
Amendment effectively ending Slavery in The Republic.  Major
Richard Robert Wright SR , a former slave, first lobbied Congress to
designate a Day when the Freedom of all Americans would be
celebrated.  Harry S (no period-S is an initial) Truman signed the

Proclamation appointing Feb 1 as Official National Freedom Day, in 1948.  May ALL Americans never
be slaves ever again.  FREEDOM should never be taken for granted.  This Day now marks the First
Day of BLACK HISTORY MONTH as well!  Feb 2 is Groundhogs Day.  Happy Birthday to my oldest
best friend PC Larry Punxsutawney Hill.  He will see his shadow in FL.  Our General Meeting lifted my
spirits even higher.  Sea Wall Project, new Patio Furniture and RC April’s Entertainment Report!  What
an awesome Birthday Party for Gentleman Steve Flores as well!  Lady Carolyn and I attended a 2020
Commodore Dinner at MRYC.  The Hospitality, Food, and Friendship was Outstanding!  The New 2021
Bridge/Flag Officer shirts also lifted my spirit as well.  Great job Kevin Stearns.  I Love them!  The
“Dream Team” will be in Blaze Orange and White, The “Dreamsicle Team”.  Carry On Team and Carry
On TSC.  Lady Carolyn.....These are the Days of Elijah..Declaring The Word of The Lord...Shining like
the Sun...At The Trumpet Call...Rebuilding a Temple of Praise...The Year of Jubilee... When Do Birds
Sing...

- Commodore Pete Maxwell
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 Fellow members-

2021 is off to a good start at the club and as Vice Commodore, my
main responsibility is to focus on how we can build our
membership.  I have been working on ways that we can spread
the word about the Toledo Sailing Club and all that it has to offer.  
My first scheduled Membership Drive/Open House will be on Feb
28 1 pm - 3 pm.  I'm also putting together ideas for a New Member 

dinner as well as additional dates for Membership Drive/Open Houses in the near future.

Unfortunately, I need to report Dan Pollzzie and Chris Hawley have tendered their resignation
from the club. We wish them both all the best in their future endeavors. 

This brings our club membership to a total of 160.

If you know of anyone that is interested in joining the club, or has questions about membership,
please have them stop by our Open House or contact me by email tscvcpetro@gmail.com

- Vice Commodore Dan Petro
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BIRTHDAYS:
Charlotte Wolfe- 02/01

 
Robert J. Morris- 02/02

 
Michele Van Dromme- 02/02

 
Brad DeVries- 02/04

John Garibaldo- 02/10
 

Robert (Reed) Sours- 02/10
 

Judy Johnson- 02/13
 

Kevin Horvath- 02/21

Albert Bilek- 02/22
 

Patrick Denman- 02/23



Hello Toledo Sailing Club
 
As I sit here to write this article, we (The B Team), have just wrapped up
another Takeout/Dine-in dinner. Thank you for all of your support.  During
Covid, as adjustments are made and everyone's ability to shift to the new
normal is greatly appreciated. Being able to see and feed you feels like we
hopefully are seeing an end to it, but please have patience.

We are wrapping up January with PC Jeff Sanford cooking breakfast on January 31.  February we have a
few dinners in the works. Mark your calendars for a French Dip dinner on February 13 and The Three J’s
Pizza night on February 26.  Please remember that everything is by reservation and let us know if you will
be eating in or carrying out.  We are still under restrictions so seating is limited.

My partner in crime, Steve Flores has been amazing. Steve, his family and friends have all stepped up to
make what we do possible. I am forever thankful for our lifetime of friendship and looking forward to many
more memories.  

Steve and I also have an amazing support system. They have our backs and absolutely some of the best
people to be in the trenches with. Queen B Debbie, who is always present in everything we do, Denise
Getzinger, Deanne Irvine, Don Sroczynski, Lori Abramczyk and Taffy Herbert, along with our snowbirds,
Bob Brackett and Bob Laurila (who hopefully will return soon) make up the B Team along with myself and
Steve. To say that they are all amazing is an understatement. They make this year possible and deserve all
the praises. We also have a behind the scenes group to guide us through everything. The morning crew to
thaw things, fix things and take sunrise pictures when I can’t, Amy Petro and Michele VanDromme, who
help with getting the word out, supporting us and keeping us organized, Cindy Brandt for donating and
thinking of our bottomline, Steve Stahl for the margarita machine and help with the bar, and all of you that
have stepped forward to volunteer to cook deserts and help out for work hours. 

We love to see people step forward and volunteer, so if you would like to host a dinner or volunteer to
help with one, please contact us at tscrear@gmail.com. It is a fun and easy way to get work hours.

Looking forward to warmer weather and many more sunrises! 

- Rear Commodore April Flynn

F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 1 T H E  W A T E R L I N E  

3

REAR COMMODORE APRIL FLYNN 

UPCOMING  EVENTS

02/13- French Dip & French Fries Dinner 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm

02/26- 3 J's Pizza 5:30 pm to 8:00 pm   

02/28 - VC Membership Drive/Open House 1:00pm to 3:00 pm 

Dinners are by reservation and can be dine-in (limited seating) or carryout.



The AYC poker run dates were confirmed to be:
06/04 - 06/06 - Point Place Boat Club
07/16 - 07/18 - River View Yacht Club
07/23 - 07/25 - Nugent's Canal Yacht Club
08/13 - 08/15 - Ford Yacht Club
08/20 - 08/22 - Seaway Boat Club
09/10 - 09/12 - Detroit Beach Boat Club

As a reminder, there are 6 poker run stops this year. With that said, I would like to plan some
more TSC runs this year and I'm looking forward to partnering up with MRYC to do a winter poker
run in our cars to a few other clubs. It was awesome to see the club being used for the AYC
Commodore/Fleet Captain Meeting and a crew of members for Sunday football.

That is all for this trip!  

-Fleet Captain Power Steve Stahl

We are in the dead of winter but thankfully Lady winter has been
pretty good to us so far!  

Please keep Past Commodore Marc Snyder and his family in your
thoughts and prayers.  Marc’s dad, Denny, passed away
unexpectedly on Sunday January 24.

I am happy to report that Lady Carolyn Maxwell is on the road to recovery from knee surgery!  I
am hoping that this procedure is leaving her in less pain and ready to dance at all the functions
this year.

If you have anything you would like to report, please contact me by the 21st of the month to have
it included in this article at memj0445@gmail.com

Sincerely,
Mary Maenle Sunshine Reporter

So There I Was! 

We sponsored the AYC Annual Commodore/Fleet Captain Meeting at
the club on 01/24. The meeting was very positive with lots of energy to
kick off the season! Many clubs said they are excited to travel and see
other clubs and events.  A special thanks to Lady Jodi for decorating the
club in her very amazing way for the meeting!

FLEET CAPTAIN STEVE STAHL 

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE
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Surrender
Yer Booty



Club Proposal:  
The deck furniture was approved and the furniture was ordered.  The original furniture that we
looked at was not readily available but we were able to find furniture that we are very excited
about!  In fact, it can be found at Dale’s.  I believe everyone will be happy with style and layout of
the new furniture.

Showcase news:  
Come check it out!  Lots of items: shirts, glasses, blankets and other signature items.  New items
will be going in.  Jodi Horvath has generously stepped up to look after the showcase.  I know she
will do a great job.  Thank you Jodi!  ***Keep your eye out for when we have our Fire Sale ***

TSCA Next Meeting: 
February 17th.  (A zoom invitation will be sent to you if the meeting is virtual)

Raffle Basket:   
Our next raffle is coming in March and will feature a basket filled with booze!  Looking for our
members of the Auxiliary to please donate a bottle to the basket. Raffle tickets will be available at
the February meeting.

Should anyone have any ideas for future fundraisers or showcase items please feel free to bring
your ideas to our next meeting or email me at TracyTSCA@gmail.com.  Please feel free to reach
out to any Auxiliary Officer with questions- we would be more than happy to help.

Thank you for all you do!!  Stay safe and Healthy!

-TSCA President Tracy DeVries

TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Thank you to the members that were able to attend the meeting.

Community Service:  
The final delivery of the items were dropped off to the Toledo Gospel
Rescue Mission in which they were very grateful for all the donations.
Thank you everyone who made this successful. 
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If you know of anyone that is interested in joining the
club, or has questions about membership, please

have them stop by our Open House February 28th
1:00 pm to 3:00 pm to see what we have to offer.

 

They can also contact VC Dan Petro by email
tscvcpetro@gmail.com

know anyone thinking about summer fun...

actually year round fun?



JUST A REMINDER !

All articles ,  advertisements ,

events or announcements must

be received by February 21st 

12 :00 pm to make it in the next

Waterline .   

Please submit to :  

 tscwaterline@gmail .com 

Thank you !
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Interested in running your own
personal ad in the Waterline.

Email tscwaterline@gmail.com
for details.
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APPOINTMENTS

Fleet Captain Power- Steve Stahl

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer-  

Sergeant-at-Arms-  

Harbor Master- Al Bilek

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle

Work Hours Chair PC Barb Pfleghaar 

Bar- Steve Stahl

Parliamentarian- PC Stacy Slicker

Waterline Editor- Amy Petro
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- PC Pete Maxwell 

Vice Commodore- Dan Petro

Rear Commodore- April Flynn

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ryan Kurtz

Vice Chairman- Ed Marckel

Secretary of the Board-  Brandy Maples

Auditing Liaison- Andy Parish

Auxiliary Liaison- Jeremy Santus

Blue Gavel Liaison- PC Marc Snyder

By-Laws/Constitution- Ryan Miller

Dock Liaison- Ryan Kurtz

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Kevin Horvath

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- Brandy Maples

Planning & Maintenance- Deef Labadie

Security Liaison- Ed Marckel

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- PC Barb Pfleghaar

AYC Delegate- PC Paul Borton 

AYC Delegate- PC Tim Wisniewski

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Lori Wagenknecht

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Christie Borton

Amy Brennan 

Amy Petro

Toledo  Sailing  Club  Walbridge  Park

P .O .  Box  141133

Toledo ,  Ohio  43609

Phone  (419) 382- 5841

Website  www .toledosailingclub .com
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